	

 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT WILMCOTE                            	VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 25th JANUARY 2023– NO. 124

1. Present:   	Cllr. Ray, Chairman, Cllr Shilvock, Cllr. McMillan, Cllr Mahon, 				Cllr Nurser-Stephens
							
2. Apologies:	Cllr. Stewart who is abroad – approved.

3. To receive written requests for Disclosable Pecuniary interests in items on the agenda:
			There were no requests.
4.  To approve for signature the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 23rd November 2022 and Extraordinary meeting held on 16th December 2022. 
				These minutes were approved by all members present and signed 				by the Chairman.				
5.  Public Participation:

			There were no members of the public present.			
6.  County & District Councillors reports: 
	
	 County Cllr. Daniell and District Cllr. Shenton’s reports are 	 	 appended to the minutes.
				
7. Planning Applications – status of current planning applications:
 	 
		The status of current planning applications was circulated to 	 		Councillors prior to the meeting.	
	
8. Correspondence:  

	All correspondence received and previously circulated electronically 	was taken as read.

9. To formally agree the precept request for 2023-2024:

		Cllr Ray proposed a figure of £43,840.00 be requested. Seconded 			by Cllr Mahon and agreed by all Cllrs. present at the meeting.





10. Community Speedwatch:
	 
	The device has been with Bearley since early December and the 	team are having a break during the cold weather but expect to be 	back out in February. 
	A resident in Church Road had contacted the Clerk expressing 	concern about speeding vehicles and she asked to be put in touch 	with the Speedwatch Team. The Clerk did request that the Team 	contact her. 
 
11. Willow Wood Play Area:          	

	                      The annual inspection was carried out earlier this month and ten 	                      low risk issues were raised, many of them being connected with the 	                      timbers beginning to split and rot.  The cableway requires a
	                      thorough inspection and the Clerk was asked to contact Wicksteed, 	                      the suppliers, regarding that. Some of the fence pots and mesh infill 	                      need attention.

	                      Cllr Shilvock proposed that a five year plan be prepared and Cllr. 	                      McMillan offered to take on the responsibility for the preparation of 	                      that.
   
 12. Wilmcote Parish Council Grant Fund applications:

	One application had been received from the Good Companions 	This was considered and Cllr Shilvock proposed that a figure of 	£600.00 be granted. Seconded by Cllr Nurser-Stephens and agreed 	by all Cllrs. present.  The Clerk will arrange a transfer of funds to 	their bank account. 
	
13.  To consider further options for a warm hub:

  			Further investigations into the possibility of a Warm Hub in 				Wilmcote are required as we are now moving towards the warmer 			months and most warm hubs will cease to exist at the end of 				March.  Cllr Ray proposed this is now a project for next winter.

14.  Npower footway lighting renewal 1st March 2023:

			A quotation of £8984.00 for the next annual spend has been 				received starting 2nd March 2023.  Cllr Shilvock recommended 				accepting this quote, seconded by Cllr. Nurser-Stephens and all 				Cllrs present were in agreement. It was also proposed that all lights 			should be programmed to part night, being turned off at 11.00 pm 			until 5.00 am. in future. Seconded by Cllr Ray and all in agreement.

			The Clerk raised an issue with the itinerary for the lights advising 			that E.on and N.power appear to have different information.  She 			asked if one of the Cllrs would be prepared to walk round the 				village and cross-check the lights against the National Grid 				itinerary.  However, it was thought that National Grid and E.on 				should get together to sort it out and the Clerk to take no action.

15. Councillors reports and items for the agenda for the next meeting:

			Possible safety zone around the shop.

16.  Lead Councillors’ responsibilities update:  

			Deferred to the May meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]14.  Date of next meeting: 22nd March 2023 Annual Parish Assembly followed by 					        ordinary Parish Council meeting.
	
No further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.45 pm
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23+ Waste collection 
Don’t forget if your bin is not emptied then use this link. 
https://www.stratford.gov.uk/online-forms/missed-bin-report-form.cfm 
If you don’t use or can’t access the internet then call 01789 260123 or call me and I will get in touch with 
Streetscene for you. 
 


Wilmcote Parish specific news  
Masons Arms & Edkins Park applications 
No further information at present 
 
South Warwickshire Local Plan (SWLP) 
The consultation opened on the 16th January and runs for 8 weeks until the 6th March 2023. It is essential 
that anyone with an interest in where development in Wilmcote and Stratford District might or could be 
considered in the future, reads the documents and in particular the Housing Economic Needs Assessment 
(HEDNA). The process is called the issues and options consultation and could form the basis for 
development. There is also a further call for sites being conducted at the same time. Everyone can respond 
with their comments and as the RT Hon Michael Gove has indicated that communities should have a say in 
development in the future this is the opportunity for exactly that. The SWLP does have other opportunities 
for consultation but every opportunity to have your say, whether you are for or against development, should 
be taken. 
To help, the Wilmcote section starts at page 885 of the HEDNA with a map outlining the land where land 
might/could be considered for development to support the expansion of the village. 
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General information 
X20 Bus Service 
I have reported several late, missing and incorrect routing of the service and County are in discussion with 
Stagecoach. The issue centres around a lack of trained drivers and whilst I sympathise with Stagecoach 
the numbers of passengers on this service will fall unless the service is reliable. I will continue to monitor 
the situation 
Warwickshire residents are encouraged to choose cheaper bus travel this year as a new scheme to save 
money on fares launches. 
Find out more: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/3688/choosing-bus-travel-around-
warwickshire-is-now-cheaper  
 
Budgets 
The District budget was approved for consultation on OInday 16th January and will include the maximum 
available rise of 2.99% or £5 but it should be remembered that this forms a very small part of the whole 
council tax charge. 
 
As a District and County, we have now received details of the settlement which from a District perspective 
is more generous than expected.  One thing is certain though, that Councils finances are under pressure 
due to wage settlements and inflation and over te 5 year term that we have to budget for our reserves are 
forecast to fall to the minimum level of £3m. Additional revenue generation and/or cost savings and better 
value for money will need to be considered. 
 
It should be remembered that there are 4 components to the Council charge and if we take the current year 
as a guide for HIA it looks like this for a band D property in Wilmcote for the current year (Wilmcote Parish 
Council precept not known at this point and assumed to be nil increase for this purpose) : 


           
 


 Current Year           Potential rise             20/23 possible 
WCC   £1590.92               4.99%                       1670.31 
SDC    £  154.12               2.99%                         159.12 
PCC    £   262.71               4.99%                         275.81 
Parish £      94.75                    NIL                           94.75 
Total    £2102.50                4.64%                     £2199.99 


 
Climate change focus group volunteers:  
Warwickshire County Council is looking for community-minded residents to take part in a climate change 
focus group later in the month. Find out what this entails and how you can volunteer: 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/3685/take-part-in-a-climate-change-focus-group-in 
 
2023 2023 Reception or Junior School places:  
Parents and carers who have children who are due to start in Reception or to move to a Junior School in 
September 2023 have only until 5pm on Sunday 15 January to apply for their school place. Find out more 
and apply: https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/3686/parents-have-lessthan-2-weeks-to-apply-for-
their-child-s-2023-reception-or-junior-school-place  


 
Energy payments for park homes and houses of multiple occupation 
Residents will be invited to register on a Government website to receive the £400 payment that the rest of 
us are already receiving. The exact detail on this has not been made available but I am telling Parishes that 
I will run surgeries in those Parishes where there are residents who do not have internet access or do not 
use the internet to ensure that they are registered. I feel that this process is still beset with issues because 
it is not clear how the Government will check that any application is from someone who lives either on a 



https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/3688/choosing-bus-travel-around-warwickshire-is-now-cheaper
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park home site or in a house of multiple occupation. The possibility of fraudulent claims remains high 
unless applications are checked. Even the District Council don’t know who lives on a Park Home site, only 
the banding of the property and as the banding isn’t specific to just park homes to use a well-worn quote 
“Houston, we have a problem”. 
 
Cost of Living Support Package for Warwickshire residents: 
The County Council’s Cabinet has agreed a package of measures to relieve the financial burden on 
residents who may be struggling with rising living costs. The District Council is making £250,000 available 
to support residenys plus a further £100,00 to Act on Energy, a charity that can help residents with their 
heating bills, insulation and much more. Due to a range of factors including increasing inflation and the 
long-term impact of the COVID-19 pandemic, many people around the country are finding it difficult to keep 
on top of their household bills such as food and energy. The Government recently introduced a support 
package, and Warwickshire County Council has announced additional local measures to provide further 
help to residents and local businesses, whilst the District will be formally announcing the details of the 
above packages shortly. If any resident needs help then please contact the County Council or the 
District council who will advise on what help is available. If there are any problems contacting the 
District or County Councils, please let me know. 
 
NHS Update 
I have received the following message for the NHS that might be of interest  
All parts of our system, including Primary and Secondary care, NHS111 and the Ambulance Service, are 
currently under significant pressure due to a rise in demand for NHS services. Colleagues from across the 
system are doing everything possible to increase capacity and ensure that patients can access the care 
they need.  
Our Accident and Emergency departments are seeing some of the greatest demand in their history as 
patients seek help for a wide range of illnesses and injuries. Acuity is also high with patients being sicker 
and therefore likely to need greater input and longer periods of care leading to hospital beds across the 
system being full.     
Our ambulance service continues to be extremely pressured and we have seen a marked increase across 
all sites from the beginning of December onwards in the time taken to handover patients from ambulances 
into our Emergency departments. Staff continue to do all they can to ensure that those patients waiting for 
handover remain safe, and that they can be transferred into the department as quickly as possible, but the 
pressure on our acute trusts means that they are not always able to do this in the time we have previously 
expected.  
Primary Care services and NHS111 services find themselves in a similar position in terms of demand. 
    
Additional capacity created across the system    
To ensure we all deliver care to patients to the best of our ability within the constraints of this period of 
extreme pressure we have increased capacity wherever possible across the system. This has meant in 
some instances other provision has had to be suspended as there is simply not the capacity to provide 
everything. Some of the measures we’ve taken include: 
  


• Most elective procedures have been stepped down with prioritisation of cancer and urgent cases 
only to allow capacity to be focused on emergency care 


• Expediting discharge wherever clinically appropriate to free up hospital capacity 
• Our Local Authorities are looking at innovative ways which they can use the adult social care 


discharge fund across a range of areas 
• In the two weeks before Christmas additional GP appointments were created and initial reports 


suggest that those were all booked. This scheme was extended until 6th of January and we are 
exploring extending this further.  
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• We continue to add capacity to our Urgent Community Response teams and look at extending their 
opening times further 


• New paediatric hubs have opened in Coventry, Warwickshire North and South Warwickshire, with a 
further one set to open shortly in Rugby  


• Exploring if we can create additional “Flu Beds” in the same model as our Covid “Blue Beds” to 
allow care home residents to be discharged from an acute setting while still a potential infection risk 


• Exploring with the Independent Sector what support they can provide to maintain surgery, or more 
generally  


  
We will continue to look at ways we can increase capacity across all areas of the system and NHS 
organisations and Local Authorities are closely collaborating to ensure we deliver services as safely as 
currently possible for patients, with a view to also getting the system into as good a shape as possible in 
advance of any further industrial action. 
 
    


    As always feel free to contact me at any time to discuss any issues that you 
feel I can help with and I will do my very best to help. 


 
Stratford District Statistics 
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Weekly Update Warwickshire County Council 


Alcester Division 


Local updates 


District Budget: 


Its budget setting time. This year has produced its special challenges mainly due to the cost of living 


crisis precipitated by the war, almost one year on, in Ukraine. 


The figures are however better than, or less worse than expected. There are two main reasons. The 


Government settlement was slightly more generous than expected and due to the base rate 


increase, we have gained more interest on our investments.  


The council tax will go up by £5 per year – or 3.2%, well below inflation. This gives a Band D property 


a tax rate of £159.12/year. This still leaves SDC charging one of the lowest council tax rates in the 


country, in fact 18th out of 181 District Councils. We have not had to cut services although, 


naturally, all areas of service will be expected to manage their costs where possible. On services, SDC 


have created the posts of a new Environmental Health officer, Tree officer and housing development 


officer. 


The relative savings have allowed Cabinet to promote a plan to create a fund of £500k for the years 


2023 & 2024. This fund is designed to help the most needy in society through this cost of living crisis. 


The best way to distribute the funds is now being considered. This is in addition to the £100k grant 


to Act on Energy, a charity providing support for those on low incomes and facing high energy costs. 


Although we are currently experiencing a cold spell, fortunately, this year has not been that cold, 


meaning heating costs should not be as high as feared. 


Let us all hope that inflation does halve in the coming year. 


A motion was put forward to cabinet to consider a reduction in the cutting of roadside verges to 


enhance bio-diversity. This scheme is being considered along with WCC. Although a great idea in 


principle, there are many things to consider including accidentally creating mono-cultures (just 


weeds, although they contribute pollen too), access for pedestrians (overgrowing hedges/verges) 


and visibility especially at junctions. Overall, though the scheme received broad support. 


 


Get your bike protected: 


The Stratford Police Safer Neighborhood Team will be at the front of the Stratford Police Station on 


Saturday, 28th January from 11am to 2pm to security mark cycles and register bicycles onto 


BikeRegister database. They will also have the facility to sign people up to the Connected message 


scheme, along with some handy crime prevention items. So if you have a nice bike and want to get it 


protect please take it along. 


 


Report from Warwickshire’s Director of Public Health: 


The core purpose of a Director of Public Health is independent advocacy for the health of the 


population and leadership for its improvement and protection. There is evidence that the rising cost 


of living is already starting to impact on the health and wellbeing of residents. There is also evidence 







 


of the risk it poses to exacerbate some of the health inequalities which already exist across the 


county. This is because those who are already disadvantaged are more likely to experience 


difficulties with the increasing costs, which may impact on the ability to keep their home warm, eat 


nutritious meals and travel effectively.    


This year’s report is vital to raise awareness of the impact that wider determinants of health, such as 


income and expenditure, employment, education and the built environment can have on the health 


and wellbeing of Warwickshire’s residents. 


The recommendations in the report are framed around the themes of housing, food, and transport 


in order to address the causes of poor health and wellbeing. Implementation of the 


recommendations will rely upon the concerted efforts of key partners across health and care and 


the wider determinants of health.    


Read the full report online – https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/publichealthannualreport 


 


Alcester Alert: 


Plan is to sign up as many pubs and restaurants to the new Warwickshire Retail Crime Initiative 


which is now live. As mentioned in previous updates it is running as part of Stratford-on-Avon which 


means the data is highly populated and known troublemakers are already identified. 


 


HMICFRS Inspection of Warwickshire Fire and Rescue Service: 


HMICFRS made a further inspection of Warwickshire Fire and Rescue Services in November and have 


now reported back the outcomes. The purpose of their visit was to review the progress we have 


made in three specific areas of concern - prevention, protection and equality, diversity and inclusion 


(EDI). 


HMICFRS are happy with the progress we have made in prevention and so have removed this as an 


area of concern. They were particularly reassured by the risk-based prevention strategy we have 


adopted, which has reinforced the specialist support in place for the most vulnerable people in our 


communities, as well as the more widely sharing of general fire safety information to others.  


The other two areas – protection and EDI – will continue to be monitored in future inspections. In 


both cases, they acknowledged that we have made significant progress, but concluded that there is 


still more to be done. For example, in protection we need to go further in developing and resourcing 


our risk-based inspection programme and keeping it up to date. We’re confident that this is 


achievable, partly due to our plans to have more staff qualified to carry out audits, and the 


implementation of a new system in the Summer to support the programme.  


The inspection also concluded that we had also made some progress in EDI. It was encouraging to 


hear the feedback that staff felt included in the workplace and are positive about the promotion of 


EDI across the service. However, we’ve still got more to do, especially in the areas of supporting 


managers and keeping those two-way conversations going. 
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Birmingham Road Update: 


Work is set to begin at the end of January on the second phase of Stratford’s ambitious Birmingham 


Road improvement scheme. Phase two of the scheme, which addresses the northern section, from 


the A46 roundabout to just north of St Peter’s Way in Stratford, will feature: 


• A new cycle path and segregated footpath; 


• A pedestrian crossing; 


• Better facilities for cyclists at junctions; and 


• A two-lane in, one-lane carriageway out of town, swapping the existing arrangements. 


The combination of these changes will result in better flow of traffic, and much better and safer 


provision for those wishing to walk or cycle into town from the many new developments at the 


northern most end of the Birmingham Road. 


The works on Phase 2, which are to be carried out by Balfour Beatty, will commence at the end of 


January 2023. 


Following the completion of Phase 2 of the scheme, there will be a third Phase, which will see works 


taking place from the Arden Street junction up to the St Peter’s Way junction. It is hoped that these 


works will also begin in 2023. 


 


National Highways Satisfaction Survey: 


Warwickshire residents are satisfied with the condition of the County’s roads and the work carried 


out by Warwickshire County Council to repair and improve them, says national survey. Warwickshire 


came first amongst its peers for keeping drains clear and working - according to the results of the 


NHT Public Satisfaction Survey which is carried out annually on behalf of local authorities.  


The survey tells us what people think about the County’s roads and public transport networks and 


how these can be improved. The results show that overall the County came fourth amongst its peers 


in overall public satisfaction, with most other scores coming in the top 15%. 


3,300 questionnaires were posted out across Warwickshire to households chosen at random by 


market research specialist, Ipsos MORI. 854 members of the public responded which represents an 


overall response rate of 25.9% compared to the national average of 22.8%.  


Across the country, 111 authorities took part in the survey this year - similar to the number taking 


part in 2021. As well as providing satisfaction benchmarking for all participating authorities, the 


survey provides a comparison with 30 of the County Council’s peer authorities taking part in the 


survey.  


When ranking against peers, NHT also takes into consideration an authority’s progress compared to 


previous years, so if another authority has the same score, but has improved more, they will be 


ranked higher. For example, for provision of drains, Warwickshire achieved the joint highest score of 


51%, however, was ranked second, because the other authority had improved more. 


 


 


 







 


Updates: 


Please be aware that we post regular updates to /AmazingAlcester/ – but we are also keen to share 


good news. If you have any stories that you want us to share, please let us know. 


www.facebook.com/amazingalcester/ 


www.twitter.com/amazingalcester/ 


www.instagram.com/amazingalcester/ 



http://www.facebook.com/amazingalcester/

http://www.twitter.com/amazingalcester/

http://www.instagram.com/amazingalcester/




